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September 4, 2025 

To: Mayor and Members of City Council 

From: Sheryl M. M. Long, City Manager 

Subject: Emergency Ordinance – CMO: Lead Hazard Reduction Grant 

Program Income 

Attached is an Emergency Ordinance captioned: 

AUTHORIZING the City Manager to accept and appropriate program 

income of $8,660 from the Lead Hazard Reduction Grant (ALN 14.905) 

to Lead Hazard Control Research Grant Fund revenue account no. 

387x162x0000x8927 to identify and control lead-based paint hazards in 

eligible, privately owned housing for low-income residents; and 

AUTHORIZING the Director of Finance to deposit grant program 

income into Lead Hazard Control Research Grant Fund revenue account 

no. 387x162x0000x8927.  

This Emergency Ordinance authorizes the City Manager to accept and appropriate 

program income of $8,660 from the Lead Hazard Reduction Grant (ALN 14.905) to 

Lead Hazard Control Research Grant Fund revenue account no. 387x162x0000x8927 

to identify and control lead-based paint hazards in eligible, privately owned housing 

for low-income residents. This Emergency Ordinance also authorizes the Director of 

Finance to deposit grant program income into Lead Hazard Control Research Grant 

Fund revenue account no. 387x162x0000x8927. 

Accepting and appropriating program income does not require matching resources or 

new FTE/full time equivalents. 

Accepting and appropriating program income to identify and control lead-based paint 

hazards in eligible, privately owned housing for low-income occupants is in 

accordance with the “Sustain” goal to “[b]ecome a healthier Cincinnati” as described 

on page 181 of Plan Cincinnati (2012).  

The reason for the emergency is the immediate need to spend program income before 

the deadline of November 2025. 

The Administration recommends passage of this Emergency Ordinance. 

cc: Andrew Dudas, Budget Director 

Steve Webb, Finance Director 
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